JAMES H.McGRAW, JR.
CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD

MARTIN M. FOSS
PRESIDENT

JAMES S. THOMPSON
VICE PRESIDENT

CURTIS W. McGRAW

WILLIAM E. HAWKE

VICE PRESIDENT AND TREASURER

SECRETARY & ASST. TREASURER

## McGraw-Hill Book Company-Inc.

McGRAW-HILL BUILDING
330 WEST 42ND STREET
NEW YORK, N.Y.

CABLE ADDRESS
"MCGRAW HILL" NEW YORK

LONDON ALDWYCH HOUSE, W.C.2. CURTIS G. BENJAMIN
COLLEGE DEPARTMENT

FRANK L. EGNER
MAIL ORDER DEPARTMENT

JOSEPH A. HYLAND
PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT

HUGH J. KELLY

TRADE DEPARTMENT

May 20th 1938

Dr. Forrest C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

As explained to you by my secretary, I have been out of the office with a severe cold, and am just now getting around to cleaning up my correspondence. I apologize for the seeming neglect.

In reviewing our recent correspondence, I have not seen a copy of the review of BETTER BASKETBALL by Mr. Ware of the Omaha World-Herald. If you get an extra copy, I should like to have it for our files.

I do not think it would do much good to write to Dr. Lapp if he is planning to use THE ATHLETIC PLANT only as a reference. When you see Dr. Lapp, will you tell him we hope that he will recommend the book, and will be glad to send him a copy for that purpose if he cares to have us do so.

I note that you will soon send on to us a list of the directors of the summer schools where basketball will be offered this Summer, and also a list of the names mentioned in your book so we can write them special letters.

One other thought just came to my mind and that is concerning the book on injuries. Have you had any further thoughts in this matter, and do you feel any urge to give it a little attention soon?

With kindest regards,

Sincerely yours,

CWM: HML

In They